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30 Aug 2023              Reference No.: /2023 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians 
 
 

Revised Last Grade Nomenclature Across Subject Levels 
 
   

1 Currently, the grade structure for School-based Assessment (SBA) reflects the last grade for the N(A) 
and N(T) subject levels as ‘U’ for the GCE N-Level examinations. The last grade for the Express 
subject level is reflected as ‘F9’, though ‘9’ is used for the GCE O-Level examinations. 
 

2 From the 2023 GCE examinations, the ‘U’ grade in GCE N(A)- and N(T)-Level examinations will be 
replaced with ‘6’ and ‘E’ respectively.  

 
3 The school will align the nomenclature used for school-based assessments (SBA) with the 

nomenclature used for the national examinations. This enhancement will take effect from 2024 for all 
secondary levels. 

 
4 The 2023 graduating cohort will thus see a difference in the last grades used for the SBA and those 

used for the national examinations. 
 

5 These changes to the last grade nomenclature were already shared with the Secondary 4N(A) and 
4N(T) students. 

 
6 Should you have any further queries or require further clarifications, please do not hesitate to contact 

your child’s/ward’s Form Teacher or email the key personnel overseeing examinations, Mdm 
Yusmawati (HOD Humanities) at yusmawati_abdul_rahman@moe.edu.sg  
 

 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
_____________________ 
Mr Michael Muhunthan 
Principal 
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